
 
February 18, 2020 File: MV2013Q0008 
 
 
Mr. Florian Mandsfeld 
Environmental Coordinator 
Rowes Construction 
25 Studney Drive 
HAY RIVER NT   X1A 2P6 Sent via email 
 
Dear Mr. Mandsfeld: 
 
Land Use Permit – Final Clearance  
Quarry Operation – Highway #1, km 99.7 
 
On June 25, 2018 the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (MVLWB or the Board) received 
your Final Plan for Land Use Permit MV2013Q0008. On February 13, 2020, the MVLWB 
reviewed the file for this Permit MV2013Q0008.  
 
The land use fees for this operation are calculated as follows:  

 
Area Used 

Total land used 
Total land use paid for 

9.1 hectares 
17.93 hectares 

  
Amount Owing 
       Application Fee + 2 hectares included in Application Fee   

 
$150.00 

7.1 hectares @ $50.00 per hectare or portion thereof + $355.00 
Total $505.00 

 
Amount Paid 

 

Less fees paid (receipt #CXXXXX) -$1046.55 
  

Balance $541.55 
 

There has been an overpayment of land use fees in the amount of $541.55, and Board 
staff will send a cheque requisition form to Crown Indigenous Relations and Northern 
Affairs Canada (CIRNAC) – Department of Finance. You will receive the refund from them 
under separate cover. 
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The Board hereby grants the final clearance of Land Use Permit MV2013Q0008 This file is now 
closed under section 33 of the Mackenzie Valley Land Use Regulations. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Tyree Mullaney at (867) 766-7464 or 
email tyree@mvlwb.com.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mavis Cli-Michaud 
MVLWB, Chair 
 
Copied to:    Distribution List  
 Jayda Robillard - Inspector, GNWT-Lands, South Slave Regional Office 
 Charlene Coe, GNWT-Lands, North Slave Regional Office 
 Michelle Desjarlais-Morris - Financial Services, CIRNAC 
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